

aBrae Middle Schools May News

Mr. Martin Kelly Principal Grades 6-7-8 http://labrae.school

Newsletter May 2018



MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parent/Guardians:

State testing for the 2017-2018 school year is nearly completed. The middle school was bumped off of its testing schedule for two days. The first day was due to power outage and the 2nd day was due to an internet issue on the state end. Either way we are back on schedule and should be finished by May 8th. Test results usually arrive back in the district around the middle of June. Student attendance continues to be a struggle.

Students that are in the danger of failing for the year have been notified. Parents will be notified by mail within a week. I have met with students throughout the year concerning their academic concerns and ways to help them get through. Once summer school material is made available I will pass it on to the students/parents.

Sixth grade students will be leaving for camp May 22nd and returning Friday May 25th. LaBrae's sixth grade has been camping for 65 years. Their annual mum sale is a large contribution to the cost. The last day of school this year is May 31st. I hope everyone has a safe summer and I will see most of you in late August.

Mr. Martin Kelly, Principal



SIXTH GRADE CAMP:

On Tuesday, May 22nd, our Outdoor Educational Program will begin its 65th year of continuous operation. Students will depart for Sheldon Camp about 8:30 a.m. Please drop your child off no later than 8:00 a.m. You may pick your camper up on Friday, May 25th at about 1:30 p.m. Please do not allow your camper to take any food, games, radios or cell phones. Let's hope for sunshine, but be prepared for rain. Those sixth graders not going to camp are required to be in school. Have fun!

Students of the month We are proud of all our student's accomplishments.

6th grade Rylee McDonough Christian Haught

7th grade Madyson King Nathan Schmitz

<u>8th grade</u> Dominic Bauer Alaydren Beck

Important Dates

May 22-25	6th grade camp
May 30	Honors Assembly 9:30
May 31	last day of school-early release
June 4	Report cards mailed
June 5-8	Pick up report cards
June 11	Middle school office
closed - reports cards to BOE office.	